LARP Department Virtual Code of Conduct
1.) Remember the Golden Rule of Gaming: People Are More Important Than the Game. Pay special attention to rules and calls meant to safeguard people’s emotional safety and well-being. Please do not make recordings of games without the permission of all attendees and GMs, be respectful of each other, and never prize things like immersion over the safety and well-being of your fellows. 
2.) All event attendees must use the preregistration system on the Strategicon website to sign up for games, and they must be signed up for all games they attend. GMs and con staff will be checking.
3.) It is inappropriate to give the Discord link to people whom you do not know to be attending Strategicon. Please allow convention staff to give out the Discord link.
4.) Please make your full name (the one with which you registered) and your badge number your name on Discord when you join the server, so that GMs and con staff can check your name against preregistrations for their game and manage their waitlists effectively. If you do not do this, you may lose your spot in a game.
5.) Please be prompt, pay special attention to GMs’ virtual plans for their games and technical specifications, and have your equipment ready before joining a game. If you are looking for your game, please come to the department’s text channels to connect with con staff and your GM.
6.) Please do not spam messages in any Discord channels. Measures will be taken if you do this, and you may find yourself removed from the server entirely.
7.) [bookmark: _GoBack]Please pay careful attention to and respect age restrictions for games.
8.) Sexual harassment will not be tolerated. Inappropriate sexual comments to people you do not know well are not advised. If you see someone being targeted for sexual harassment, say something to your GM and/or department staff as soon as possible.
9.) Please respect requested pronoun use to the best of your abilities. Malicious dead-naming, degendering or misgendering will be considered harassment. On the other side of the coin, please remember that at convention, everyone is learning the names and pronouns of a large number of people, so please try to have patience as you make new acquaintances and friends. When you join the Discord server, consider placing your pronouns at the end of your name, and remember that some neo-pronouns might be difficult for some people to use in speech. If you are comfortable with using “they” as an alternative, please offer it.
10.) When using voice and video channels, please use standard courtesy and common sense. Keep distractions to a minimum, mute your mic if there are loud sounds in your space, and be considerate of your fellow players. 
11.) Listen to department staff and your GMs for instructions, and please try to be courteous to them. We’re all here to have fun, and they are facilitating that fun.
